September 30th, 2020
The Sanborn City Council met in open session Wednesday, September 30th, 2020 at the Sanborn City Hall in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers. Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following Council present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Larry Reitmsa, Jerry Back, and Tim Devitt. Others present: Hope Hofmeyer, Adam Roelfs, Greg Jacobsma, Brendan Olson, Amber Jederberg, and Jim Zeutenhorst.
Motion Devitt, seconded by Reitsma to adopt the agenda and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.
NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.
A discussion was held regarding the third officer for the Sanborn Police Department. Motion Back, seconded by Devitt to approve the hiring of Brennen Zeman, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:
AYES: Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: Visser

Motion carried: 4-1.

A discussion was held regarding the timed daily sirens. The need for a siren in the new development and on the north side of town was also discussed.
The next regular City Council meeting will be scheduled for Monday, October 12th, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Sanborn City Hall. 
There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Devitt, seconded by Visser to adjourn at 5:25 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.



















Randy Lyman, Mayor
ATTEST:
Amber Jederberg, City Clerk
